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MEMORANDUM  
 
TO:   Adult Education Deans and Directors  

FROM: Loretta Costin 

SUBJECT: Adult High School Co-enrollment Program 

The 2011 legislature amended Section 1011.80(10), Florida Statutes for the adult high school co­
enrollment program for 2011-12.  Students enrolled in grades 9-12 may be enrolled in the co-enrollment 
program offered through district and college workforce education; however, students may only be 
reported for funding under the following circumstances: 

• Permitted for Fiscal Year 2011‐12 only (July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2012) 
• Students are limited to two courses per year. 
• Enrollment is limited to core curricula courses for credit recovery or dropout prevention. 

Core curricula courses are defined in s. 1003.01(14)(c), F.S., as adopted in Chapter 2011-55, §14, Laws of 
Florida (Senate Bill 2120).  The following language on core curricula for high school students is 
provided:  “Courses in grades 9 through 12 in subjects that are measured by state assessment at any grade 
level and courses that are specifically identified by name in statute as required for high school graduation 
and that are not measured by state assessment, excluding any extracurricular courses pursuant to 
subsection (15).” 

The K-12 core curricula list that is used for class-size reduction will also be used for the adult high school 
co-enrollment program.  Please use the attached list when determining what courses are allowable for co­
enrolled students. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Zelda Rogers at 850-245-9906 or 
Zelda.Rogers@fldoe.org. 

Thank you.   

LC/zrl 

Attachment 
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